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The Carmichael Elks Golf Club members met at the Lodge on Thursday, October 3rd, to discuss club business and upcoming events.  
President Bill Bethell started the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed all in attendance.  Vice President John Simmons 
reported on the Annual September picnic which was well attended and enjoyed by members and their guests.  The gourmet fare included 
and a main course of Hamburgers, Polish Dogs and Hot dogs, cooked by chef John Simmons, with help from member Jim Kuchar.   Thanks 
was made to members and their guests who contributed a variety of fantastic Pot Luck dishes that were enjoyed by all.  VP Simmons also 
thanked Kristi and Ray Ernst who helped set up the picnic area on the Lodge patio.  The Corn Hole Game was popular, but all members and 
guests enjoyed watching players compete in the chipping contest. Judges Ed Arnsdorf and Guy Deaner conducted the event.  The First 
Place winner Kristi Ernst, was just a tiny eight inches from the “hole.”  Keeping it in the family, Ray Ernst claimed Second Place with 
a somewhat larger 9 inch putt.  Third Place was a modicum more at 16 inches and went to Bill Bethell. Coming in at a comfortable 
Fourth Place was John Simmons with a little larger 22 inch putt.  Honorable mention goes to John Glover whose putt was just a tiny 
bit larger at 23 inches.   The September tournaments results were next on the agenda. 
 
Director Stan Morrison presented the results of the Wildhawk tournament held on 9/16/24.           
It was a wonderful golfing day, with sunshine and a mild breeze on a challenging course. 
 
A Flight   Net B Flight  Net C Flight   Net 
Jim Miller  72 Rich Zibull  71 Stan Morrison  70 
Nacho Barraza 74 Bruce Barstis  74 Theresa Goldsmith  79  
Jerry Ontiveros 75 Jim Warrick  75 Shawn Halford  80 
 
Closest to PIn  Men   Distance Women   Distance 
Hole #  7  Rich Zibull  4’ 7”  Theresa Goldsmith  14’ 5”   
Hole #  17  Bruce Barstis  20’ 4”  Shirley Shanket  Yonder 
  
Brian Pierce, filling in for Director Ron Greenwood reported on the resullts of the Empire Ranch 
Tournament held on 9/23/24.   Due to the the number of players, the results were calculated in two 
flights with three winners in each flight. Check out Lyn’s great long putts! Did you get a par or two? 
 
A Flight    Net  B Flight   Net  
Brian Pierce   71  Stan Morrison  69    
Ray Ernst   73  Sam Seaton   71    
Bruce Barstis   74  Jim Warrick   74 
 
Closest to PIn  Men   Distance Women  Distance 
Hole # 8  Don Anido  21’  Lyn Athey  60’ 
Hole # 12  Jerry Ontiveros 15’  Lyn Athey  65’ 3”  
 
Director Jerry Trautman announced the winners of the  
9/30/24 Diamond Oaks tournament.   Due to the number of players, the 
results were calculated in two flights with three winners in each flight. 
 
A Flight   Net B Flight  Net    
Ed Arnsdorff  70 Stan Morrison 70   
Bruce Barstis  74 Rich Zibull  74  
Steve Seaton  76 Jerrry Trautman 74 
 
Closest to PIn  Men    Distance 
Hole #   3  Sandy Shongood  44’   
Hole #  12   Steve Seaton   51’ 6” 
 
Interested in joining the Golf Club? Contact our President Bill Bethell (619) 889-4142 or attend one of our monthly meetings, which are 
normally held on the first Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Lodge.  Our next meeting will be 11/7/24.  Visitors are welcome, come 
check us out!  Reminder to all members, Please help the Lodge’s efforts and bring a Food Bank contribution to the meeting or whenever 
you go to the Lodge!    A can or box with NO “soon-to-expire date” is a great help!  

19th Hole Golf Club Report  
Carmichael Elks Golf Clubhouse 

New Member? Want to Connect?  No Need to Feel Shy - Just Volunteer!! 

 

Volunteering to help with Carmichael Elks activities and events is a great way to meet new people, make new friends, keep  active, feel purposeful, 

learn something new and have lots of fun. The committees and teams are positive and welcoming, and won’t give you more than you can handle.   

 

Check out the Volunteer Central bulletin board—it’s in the hall next to the Dining Room.  Call a committee chair (see Page 19) to find out what 

kind of help they need.   

 

Attend some of the activities and talk to the crew members, or just watch the action at first and  feel the happy vibes.     

  

See you at the Lodge! 

Bill Bethell and Kristi Ernst 
represented the Golf Club 
at the Lodge’s Social held 

on September 22nd.  
They were able to greet 

people, answer questions 
and tell about our club’s 
tournaments, and our 

members, who all share a 
love of the Game of Golf 

  Kristi & Ray Ernst with 3nd Place Bill Bethell 
and 4th place John Simmons. 

Judge Ed Arnsdorf with First and Second Place 
Winners  Kristi & Ray Ernst 


